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MINUTES 
PARK BOARD 

REGULAR MEETING 
MONDAY, MAY 24TH, 2021 

  5:30 P.M. 
 

THE PARK BOARD MET IN REGULAR SESSION IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, 12 NORTH 
ROWE STREET, PRYOR, OKLAHOMA AT THE ABOVE-MENTIONED DATE AND TIME. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS: ** BILL KANNEGIESSER, MELINDA MARKS, PAT RICHARD, CASEY KING, LORI SIEVER, CHRIS GRAVES, 
KEITH SHELBY.  
 

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER. 
Kannegiesser called the Park Board meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Members present: 
Bill Kannegiesser, Pat Richard, Lori Siever, Chris Graves and Keith Shelby. Members 
absent:  Melinda Marks and Casey King. 
 

Others present:  Mayor Larry Lees, Park Superintendent Frank Powell and Terry 
Aylward. 

2. PETITIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE. 
There were no petitions. 
 

3. DISCUSS, POSSIBLY APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE APRIL 26TH, 2021 
REGULAR MEETING. 
Motion was made by Shelby, second by Siever to approve the minutes of the April 
26th, 2021 regular meeting.  Voting yes:  Siever, Graves, Shelby.  Abstaining, counting 
as a no vote:  Kannegiesser and Richard. 
 

4. PARK REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT FRANK POWELL: 
a. Parks 

Powell reported that there has been a delay on the restrooms at Whitaker 
Park regarding completion of the roof.  Once the roofer is able to complete 
his job, the rest should go smoothly and quickly.  He reported that some 
children have been causing issues at the park. 
 

Powell stated that he has included in next year’s budget to redo the tennis 
courts and add a pickleball court and new parking.  He also stated that they 
still plan to work on Bobby Buck Park after Memorial Day, but since we have 
had so much rain, there will be a lot of mowing to catch up on. 
 

b. Cemetery 
Powell reported that the cemeteries are ready for Memorial Day; however, 
the road crew has not gotten started on fixing the roads.  The original plan 
was to have the roads completed by Memorial Day, but it does not appear 
that will happen.  Richard stated that the cemeteries look very nice.  Powell 
stated that they have had very few complaints lately, compared to years 
past, and the area that flooded so badly last year is dry. 
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5. DISCUSS, POSSIBLY RECOMMEND COUNCIL ACTION REGARDING THE SEASONAL 
OPENING OF THE WHITAKER PARK SWIMMING POOL. 
Motion was made by Shelby, second by Richard to recommend Council action not to 
open the Whitaker Park Swimming Pool this season. 
 

Powell stated that the engineer’s estimate is approximately $90,000.00 just for the 
deep-end concrete repair.  He stated that it will cost $120,000.00 - $150,000.00 to get 
it up and running for the season.  The lifeguard stands are in bad shape and will cost 
$30,000.00 to replace.  On top of the costs for repair, no one has applied for the 
managerial position or lifeguard positions. 
 

Kannegiesser feels it is time to stop pouring money into a 65-year-old pool and start 
putting money into a new one.  Powell stated that the state inspector did not 
recommend putting a new pool back in the same place as the current one.  There is 
no doubt that the community wants an outdoor pool.  It is true that the current pool 
can be repaired, but we do not know exactly how much it would cost and it would still 
just be a temporary fix. 
 

Mayor stated that it would be good to begin discussion at next month’s Park Board 
meeting to determine the course of action going forward.  Graves stated that he would 
like to see a cost estimate on how much has been spent over the last several years on 
repairs.  Powell stated that his crew and he have done most of the repair work, so 
most of the cost would be in their own labor. 
 

Voting yes:  Richard, Siever, Graves, Shelby, Kannegiesser.  Voting no:  none. 
 

6. GOLF COURSE REPORT – DIRECTOR DENNIS BOWMAN 
Bowman sent a written report in his absence, included in the minutes.   
 

7. UNFORESEEABLE BUSINESS. 
There was no unforeseeable business. 
 

8. ADJOURN. 
Motion was made by Shelby, second by Siever to adjourn at 6:11 p.m.  All voted yes. 
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